
           

 
 
March 6, 2013 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
AND OVERNIGHT DELIVERY 
 
Public Service Commission of Utah 
Heber M. Wells Building, 4th Floor 
160 East 300 South 
Salt Lake City, UT 84114 
 
Attention: Gary Widerburg 
  Commission Secretary 
 
RE: In the Matter of Rulemaking for Service Reliability and Continuity Requirements for 

Electric Public Utilities – Docket No. 11-999-05  

Dear Mr. Widerburg: 

On January 7, 2013, In compliance with the new rule on service reliability and continuity 
requirements, R746-313, Rocky Mountain Power filed its proposed Utah service reliability 
performance baselines. In its review of filing the Division of Public Utilities expressed concerns 
about the methods proposed to be used in the determination of both the baselines and the 
notification targets. After discussing these concerns with Division, the Company agreed to revise 
its application. In accordance with that agreement, enclosed for filing are an original and ten 
copies of Rocky Mountain Power’s proposed Utah service reliability performance baselines as 
revised.  

The Company respectfully requests that all formal correspondence and requests for additional 
information regarding this filing be addressed to the following: 

By E-mail (preferred):  
 
 
By regular mail: 

datarequest@pacificorp.com  
dave.taylor@pacificorp.com  
 
Data Request Response Center 
PacifiCorp 
825 NE Multnomah, Suite 2000 
Portland, OR 97232 

 
Informal inquiries may be directed to Dave Taylor at (801) 220-2923. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
Jeffrey K. Larsen 
Vice President, Regulation and Government Affairs 
 
Enclosures  

 
 
 
201 S. Main Street, Suite 2300 
Salt Lake City, UT  84111 
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